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13.6 The institution (a) is in compliance with its program responsibilities under Title IV of the 

most recent Higher Education Act as amended and (b) audits financial aid programs as 

required by federal and state regulations. In reviewing the institution’s compliance with 

these program responsibilities under Title IV, SACSCOC relies on documentation 

forwarded to it by the U. S. Department of Education. 

(Federal and state responsibilities) [Off-Site/On-Site Review] 

Compliance 

13.6  Federal and State Responsibilities

The Off-Site Reaffirmation Committee found support for the institution’s case for 

compliance.  

The institution conducts annual audits of its financial aid programs as required by federal 

and state regulations. The institution has contracted with an external auditor to conduct 

the annual audit of federal award programs as required by the Title 2 U.S. Code of 

Federal Regulations Part 200, Uniform Administrative Requirements, Cost Principles, 

and Audit Requirements for Federal Awards (Uniform Guidance). Student financial aid 

for all campuses is handled by the Columbia campus, and therefore, all financial aid 

audits are for the University of South Carolina system. 

The Eligibility and Certification Approval Report (ECAR) and the Program Participation 

Agreement (PPA), signed on behalf of the Secretary of Education, acknowledge that the 

institution has qualified to participate in programs under the Higher Education Act of 

1965, as amended (HEA), and the federal student financial assistance programs (Title IV, 

HEA programs). All required consumer information concerning federal aid is provided to 

students via the Financial Aid Office.  

The institution provided the Single Audit Report for FY2019 as documentation for this 

Standard. 

The institution and its four (4) two-year campuses had several significant deficiencies in 

internal controls over compliance related to Student Financial Aid. According to the 

institution, all deficiencies have been addressed by management in a corrective action 

plan with follow-ups to ensure all are corrected and addressed prior to the end of fiscal 

year 2020. The June 24, 2020, letter from the US Department of Education states that 

findings have been satisfactorily addressed by the institution.  




